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Deadline for next issue:   
Friday June 1st 2018 

Send newsletter items to: 
rotoitinews@gmail.com 

The newsletter is produced with 
the help of Rotoiti District 

Community Council, Department 

of Conservation and Mark & 

Tania Gill. 

View or download previous 
newsletters at 
www.lakerotoiti.school.nz/newslet

ters 

 

23 May 10am Village 

trapping group. Pip 

5211130 

 

25 May  5-7pm 

Prenzels night, 

Community Hall. Julie 

0272385597 

 

9 June 5.30pm  Disney 

Dinner, Community Hall 

 

12th June: Tuesday trek 

to Parachute Rocks. Pip 

5211130 

 

14th June 6.30pm Lake 

Rotoiti School Board of 

Trustees meeting.  

 

7 July 6pm: Great Pie 

Competition. Community 

Hall.  

 

Weekly 

Tues, Thurs 6pm Seido 

Karate, Community hall. 

Graeme 5211122 

 

Sunday @ 10.30 

am:  Service at Lake 

Rotoiti Chapel. Non 

denominational, all 

welcome.  

 

Monday, Wednesday, 

Fridays 10 am 

Community Hall Circuit 

Breakers exercise group. 

All Welcome no matter 

what level of fitness.  

Gael 0272804078 

 

 

Photos: Jetty by G. Czoma, 

Yellow boat by N. Crawford 

Beebys view.  
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SCHOOLMS BACK! 

We have hit the ground running with 

exciting new buddy reading and 

maths programmes at school! 

Students get to share their 

thinking and learning with children 

from other classrooms. First week 

back we are focusing on well being  

and creating displays in our 

classrooms.  

The Commonwealth Games proved to be 

a hit with all pupils participating 

enthusiastically. Being involved in 

this school wide initiative meant 

all students gained understandings 

about their chosen country and 

exper ienced learning across all 

curriculum areas. Well done 

everyone, we are excited to be 

teaching and learning with you all 

this term!   

Regards  Anna  

 

 

 

mailto:nelsonlakesvc@doc.gov.nz
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Bring Back the PIE !  

¶ 

¶ 

¶ 

Terms and Conditions of entry:  1. Pie must be 

made by entrant i.e. not by his/her partner, hired chef 

or some factory somewhere  2. Pie must be large 

enough to serve at least six pie lovers.  3. Pie must 

be accompanied by entrantôs name, pie description & 

any reheating instructions.   4. All entries must be 

submitted no later than 6.30pm on Saturday 7th 

July 2018.  5. Judgesô decision final.  6. The entry fee 

per person is cover the venue. Pie can be savoury or 

sweet.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Arnaud Rural Women  

An update on our activities over the past few months: 

November 15:   We organised a Christmas dinner for the 

Fulton Hogan Crew.  A very successful event.  A big thanks 

to the Hub for their help and for the music they organised.  

Also, a big thanks to the Lake Rotoiti School pupils who 

helped as well.  

January 2:  Our annual Book sale/trash n treasure.  

Another very successful day, despite the odd shower or 

two.   Thanks to all the stall holders who without them we 

couldn’t do this. 

March 14:  We were asked to set up tables etc for a Senior 

bus tour for their luncheon. 

March 25:  We catered dinner and arranged take away 

lunch boxes for theWW1 Vintage Truck Rally.  The group 

we catered for were extremely grateful and made an extra 

donation to go towards the Nelson Hospice. 

April 28: Donated 10 gift baskets to the Ladies enjoying 

their weekend at Owen River Lodge for “Casting for 

Recovery”. 

April 29:  We held a community walk at Teetotal in 

support of the Women Walk the World.  A good turnout 

including a couple of dogs.  Two walks were taken, one 

was the St Arnaud Village loop track and for the more 

adventurous, a walk up the mountain bike track,  Down 

Duck and back down the Rocky Horror track.  Ending with 

refreshments at the ice skating pond.  Many thanks to 

Tracey Grose for organising this.  

We have made various donations recently: Lake Rotoiti 

School, Circuit Exercise group, Nelson/Tasman Hospice, 

The Nelson/Marlborough Rescue Helicopter and to Fran 

Andrews for her trip to PNG to do volunteering work in 

education, and provided small meals and soup to our local 

District Nurse to distribute to her patients.  

We have also donated to Tapawera school, some hygiene 

packs plus $150 for a student to attend Lake Rotoiti 

Outdoor Education Centre. 

If you would like to join us or learn more about our group, 

please don’t hesitate to give Marg Anderson ph. 5211864 

or Nicky Shaw ph. 5211106 .  We would love to hear from 

you.  
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Disney Dinner! 
Lake Rotoiti youth group invite you to join them at the 

Disney themed dinner they are hosting to raise funds for 

youth group activities. 

When: Saturday 9th June 

Where: Community hall 

Time 5.30pm 

A yummy dinner and dessert with games and raffles to 

follow! 

Tickets cost $25 for an adult, $15 under 10’s Sales end on 

June 7th. 

To Purchase tickets or any enquires please contact 

Joel Nicholls 0274034581 or 

Kirsten Ferens 0220445829 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Everyone is warmly invited to the 

Prenzel Fun Night 

Friday 25 May at the Community Hall 

5:00pm to 7:00pm  

Come along and sample a range of Prenzel 

products from the Marlborough Distillery.  

Hand crafted Vinaigrettes  

Gourmet Vinegars 

Infused Oils  

Fruit Schnapps 

Premium Spirits  

Gourmet culinary products  

 

Try nibbles made with the products and 

Schnapps tasting.  

Gold coin donation to the hall please.      

Phone Julie Sowman 0272385597 for 

more info 
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 Snippets from the latest Marlborough 

Police Rural Newsletter 

Unlawful Hunting  

It’s that time again - The Roar. Remember, if you’re out 

hunting, don’t get carried away when you see an animal. 

- think about it. If you get it wrong you will have to 

explain yourself to the judge!  

Make sure you …  

• check first that you are allowed to hunt where you 

find the animal.  

• check your firing zone is safe and there are no 

buildings, houses or workers in the vicinity.  

We have been responding to reports of spot-lighting 

activity around the province which is common at this 

time of year as we continue our - Anytime, Anyplace, 

Anywhere - approach. To date our team has dealt with 

about 83 unlawful hunters and are encouraged by the 

large fines of up to $5000 and loss of all hunting gear for 

several offenders – this will hopefully act as a deterrent. 

Rural Crime Prevention  

• Thieves don’t like noise or being seen, so good 

security lighting is a must…along with a high decibel 

siren attached to any alarm.  

• Consider a day-night sensor for security lighting rather 

than motion operated.  

• Always lock your sheds/workshops where possible.  

• Lock and secure all farm vehicles - even tractors get 

stolen.  

• If possible block your quad in with a larger implement.  

• High tensile chain is another option to slow thieves 

down.  

• (Bike) Locking style devices are available to secure the 

front brake lever in the ‘On’ position (check online for 

make/model that best suits your needs - just google 

Grip lock for quads, made in NZ).  

• Make sure all quads/ farm bikes/tractors and other 

implements are clearly marked as yours…use 

engravers/welders to mark them in at least two places.  

• Consider CCTV at the farm gate or a concealed camera 

that captures vehicles/people coming and going from 

your property.  

• Move dog kennels close to implement sheds and/or 

fuel tanks.  
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Reiki Healing $65 
Gentle and Relaxing 

 
Intuitive Card Readings $25 

 
For further information or to book an appointment pls contact 

Gael 0272804078 or 039700991 
skyfarm@farmside.co.nz 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

CONTRIBUTING TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Please send your contributions in the 

following formats: 

Advertising and notices sized to fit the 
newsletter columns. Accepted formats: 
MSWord, PDF or JPG.  

Full page ads incur a fee - $30 (b&w) or 
$70 (colour). This is a contribution 
towards photocopying costs. Please pay 
at the Rotoiti/Nelson Lakes Visitor 
Centre. 

Articles: plain text submitted in MS 
Word format, or in the body of an email.  

Photos: JPG files up to 5MB, attached to 
an email (not embedded in text).  

Contact: rotoitinews@gmail.com  

• Move dog kennels close to implement sheds and/or 

fuel tanks.  

• Check the Police website on farm/orchard security, 

www.police.govt.nz/about-us/publication/security-

checklist-new-zealand-rural-properties.  

• Make sure you have photographed your 

Quads/Tractors/ trailers/ chainsaws etc. Including 

serial numbers/chassis numbers etc.  

• Please report all incidents of suspicious activity and 

rural crime. It’s important for us to know what’s 

occurring, even the smallest piece of information may 

assist us in solving a bigger crime trend.  

Please engrave your farm tools or other items with 

your driver licence number – then when we find it in 

the hands of the wrong people we can link it to the 

owner straight away – oh and yes please photograph 

it! 

[Ed. note: we are unable to include the entire 

newsletter here and it is a good read. Contact 

Blenheim Police to go onto their email list 

marlb.rural@police.govt.nz] 

mailto:skyfarm@farmside.co.nz

